

NEWS

VOL. 8 NO. 5



LETTER

April 1957

Editor Jack Livermore

XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX

OUR CONSERVATION PLEDGE

I give my pledge as a Canadian to save and faithfully to defend from waste, the natural resourses of my country... its soils and its minerals, its vaters, forests, and wildlife, and to obey all Fish and Game Laws.

CLUB ACTIVITIES THIS MONTH

Regular MeetingThursday April 11 8 p. 11
Directors Meeting
Stag SocialThursday April 75
Rille Range JuniorEvery Friday
Rimle Range SeniorEvery Wednesday
TochreThursday April 25
DanceSaturday April 27
President C. P. Arscott Secretary J. Sanders

REPORTS

It was decided at the Regular March meeting to help the Dept. of Lands and Forest with the survey of Fanshaw Lake. There was not to much information to be given out at the time, but the members showed much enthusiasm with many voluntering for the project. If you wish to offer your help please get in touch with C.P. (Curly) Arscott, 39 Raywood Ave., Phone 3-8025-J.

The Sportsman of the Month award was won by Mr. May Biggs, 192 Askin St.

It was announced by the Range Officer that the following awards had been won--Silver and Bronze Pins by Lorne Roberts, Bronze pins by Bob Bexton and Hank Prebushewski. Nice work men. And it was pointed out that there is still room for more members to fir and qualify, so if you would like to shoot and feel your not a good

The Second Quarterly meeting of 1957 of The Ontario Federation of Anglers and Hunters, Huron and Erie Zone 6, will be held on Sunday April 14, 1957, 10 A.M. sharp at the Stratford Legionaires Fish and Hunt Club, Stratford Legion Hall, Stratford, Ontario. Our <u>delegates</u> are urged to be sure and be there, also any other members that would like to attend would be very welcome and if you have a friend or friends that are interested bring them along and let them hear the business that is being handled by your zone. All are welcome.

There will be a get together on Saturday evening April 13, 1957 at the same address for those who are in Stratford overnight. For further information call Jack Livermore, phone 3-2379.

A Talkative Lady--"A big man like you might be better occupied than in cruelly catching little fish."

Angler -- "Perhaps you are right, but if this fish had kept its mouth shut he would not be here."

The last Association dance was well attended and enjoyed by all present. There will be another dance on Saturday April 27, with Door Prize, Spot Dances, etc. Lunch will be served. The admission charge is \$1.00 a couple. Please get advance tickets from Bill Newton, 1394 Duchess Ave. phone 3-5754.

And a reminder to attend the Sports Fair. As your association is a participating party of this very good show and receive a share of the profits for conservation work, so we would like to see you at our booth at the Sports Fair the week of April 15 to April 20.

At the next regular meeting April 11, the guest speaker will be Tom Beck, District Conservation Officer. We know Tom is a very interesting speaker. So let us have a good turn out of members and friends for this occasion.

On Thursday April 18 at 8 P.M. the next Stag Social will be held. So come out to the association hall and meet a good bunch of sports, have a game of euchre, darts, cribbage, penny-ante, etc. or just plain sit around and shoot the breeze. Lunch and refreshments will be serv served as usual.